MINUTES January 29, 2024, Interagency Consultation Meeting


Interagency Consultation
Alabama Transportation Conformity
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
DATE: January 29th, 2024
TIME: 10:00 am CST
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~AGENDA~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
1. Introductions
2. Approval Past Month’s Minutes
3. IAC MOA ALDOT Responsibility Discussion 
Bryan Fair of ALDOT began the discussion by presenting the last STDOT responsibility listed in the MOA before the IAC: “providing on an annual basis the latest Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT) data and Average Annual Daily Traffic (AADT) available for all roadways within the conformity area boundaries to the MPO.” Mr. Fair then asked the group what does the word all in the responsibility mean? Would they be held to the responsibility of providing data for all roads to the MPO? Would this include local roads they do not currently have any data for? Mike Kaczorowski of RPCGB clarified that responsibility, explaining that the MPO meant they wanted all the data that was available within the MPO boundary, and said we could tweak the language if need be. Robert Dees of ALDOT then asked if it would be possible to receive just an email clarification from the MPO, that could be attached to the MOA. Stating that the understanding is that ALDOT will not provide this information for all roadways to the MPO, but only the data that's available by the STDOT. This way the language could remain, and any potential public involvement process could be avoided. Mr. Kaczorowski agreed and said they would be happy to provide a clarification email to appease everyone. He then asked if they would need to attach said email to the MOA.  Scott Tillman of RPCGB then said that he thought ALDOT would be the ones to attach the email to the MOA, and that it would be noted as an amendment. Mr. Dees explained that they would need an email from the MPO to hold onto internally. That way if the MPO ever asked for all local road data in the future, ALDOT could refer to this email or formal letter and say it was an understanding that they would only provide roadways that have available data inside the conformity area. Mr. Tillman then asked that they find out what the ALDOT front office would like specifically, whether a formal letter or email, and then they would happily provide it. He continued to say that from the MPO point of view they are only asking for whatever data is available, and that’s how they would interpret it. Mr. Dees said that was a good understanding and just wanted to make sure everybody was on the same page. Then Dianna Myers of EPA asked if the language had changed from the previous version. Mr. Dees answered her by saying that the 2007 MOA did not contain this paragraph. Dale Hurst of ADEM concurred stating that this was all new language. Mr. Kaczorowski went on to say that there were times in the past where they had struggled to get data, and that they added this responsibility to the updated MOA as a way of formalizing the need for this data to be provided. Ms. Myers said that the clarification might not be necessary; because if the information is not available then you don't have any data to provide, but if that data becomes available then you now have it, and you must provide it. Mr. Dees said that legally this statement could be interpreted as requiring ALDOT to provide the data for all roads within the MPO whether they had the data available or not. The language of this responsibility caused hesitation from their front office, and they wanted some written clarification that by signing this agreement, ALDOT would not be increasing their workload and risk by providing more information than they had available. Mr. Kaczorowski once again said that they would be happy to provide whatever they needed to emphasize that they only want the data that is available. Ms. Myers then asked what the process for this MOU would be now. If the MPO is sending DOT a clarification letter, would it need to be sent to EPA also? Sarah LaRocca of EPA answered by saying she thought that the clarification should be sent to them since it is something that would need to be included in the docket for processing, but that since the MOA wasn’t signed and not technically before EPA yet it might need to be researched further. Mr. Hurst asked if there was a deadline for signatory pages. Benjamin Scheierman of ADEM answered saying that there was not an official deadline. Mr. Hurst then told the IAC that they should get their signatures in as quicky as possible, because otherwise the MOU is ready to go to EPA for their approval process. He then asked when the final EPA signature would be put into the MOU. Ms. Myers said that EPA would sign when they propose approval of the MOU. Mr. Kaczorowski mentioned that the MPO Policy Committee would meet February 14th and he would plan to send in the signature pages for the Regional Planning Commission and the MPO Chair the day after the meeting in an email. Mr. Hurst said that once all the signatures had been incorporated into the MOA, the initial submission version of the agreement would be sent out to the IAC group. Ms. LaRocca said that for the EPA to start processing, the agreement would have to be uploaded as a SIP revision through SPeCS. Mr. Hurst affirmed.  
4. Open Discussion 
Ms. Myers began the open discussion by telling the group that Weston Freund and Simone Jarvis, both of EPA, had some brief updates to share on PM and Ozone. Mr. Freund introduced himself saying that he was about six months into working on transportation conformity and ozone and that there has been some reconsideration in the 2015 Ozone NAAQS, but there hasn’t been much movement surrounding it since the announcement happened back in August. Next Ms. Jarvis introduced herself, similarly, stating that she started about six months ago with EPA working on transportation conformity as well as with particulate matter. She continued, saying that the anticipated announcement of a new PM NAAQS was still in limbo. EPA was hoping to have news about a final rule for the new PM standard at the end of December 2023, but the latest news was that the PM NAAQS were still in review with the White House Office of Management and Budget. She said that EPA had requested until the end of January to continue that review, but here at the end of January there was still no news. Ms. Jarvis said that EPA will be in contact once they do have any more information to share. Ms. Myers shared another update on the limited maintenance plan for PM2.5, sharing that EPA was in the process of finalizing the approval of the plan, and once the documents are completed, they would be forwarded to the Interagency Consultation Group. She further explained that once the LMP is approved, after 2024 there would no longer be a requirement to do a regional emissions analysis for the PM2.5 NAAQS. Clarifying that when you must demonstrate conformity you will still do the other administrative pieces, but there will be no modeling needed for PM. She then offered her congratulations to the group and said that they will send the notice of approval once it comes in. Mr. Fair then asked Mr. Kaczorowski if this LMP approval would change the requirement to send a conformity report. Mr. Kaczorowski answered saying they would not have to model future emissions, so they wouldn’t have to demonstrate that they are below the budget for the various pollutants but will still have to maintain a list of capacity projects, and document all the various roadway widening projects or new roads built over the 25-year horizon period. Fortunately, he said, the conformity analysis was approved a few months ago and there won’t be another for almost four years, but before that they will make sure the report contains everything it needs to under the new requirements. Mr. Hurst wanted to ask if the clarifying of the language in the MOA between ALDOT and RPC would need to be approved by the IAC. He continued saying that normally there was a vote if something affects the entire group, but this only affected two organizations. Mr. Hurst suggested that the minutes reflected the fact that a discussion took place and both parties agreed that a letter/email be sent as clarification. Mr. Kaczorowski further agreed saying that the MPO is only asking for data that’s available and that they were not asking for the collection of additional data. He then said that ALDOT might want to ask their leaders if they were okay with the clarification being reflected in the minutes, which is an official record. Mr. Fair agreed to having the clarification reflected in the minutes and being sent in a letter/email and that it won’t need to be voted on at the meeting. Lastly, Mr. Fair asked the group if anyone knew, in terms of other affected MPOs, the implication of the previously mentioned NAAQS change. Mr. Hurst answered by saying that as of today, even though it could change based on the timing of the final rule and the attainment demonstrations, Jefferson County, Shelby County, and Russell County were the areas that could be affected if the PM standard were to be nine micrograms per cubic meter. 

LET THE MINUTES SHOW THAT ALDOT AND RPCGB AGREE THAT THE LANGUAGE IN THE MOU IS TO BE INTERPRETED AS; REQUESTING THE AVAILABLE VMT AND AADT DATA AND NOT REQUIRING THAT ALL POSSIBLE ROAD DATA CONTAINED WITHIN THE MPO BOUNDRY BE GATHERED.  
5. Next Call: February 26th, 2024
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